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The Mission of Grace Lutheran Church 

 

To proclaim and celebrate the gospel of Jesus Christ through word and sacraments so that a community of 
believers is created, trained, nurtured, and sent into mission. 

Pastor’s Message 
 

Dear friends, 

We are heading back inside! The sanctuary will be ready for us to worship together with 

one another starting 9:00 am, July 11.  I have feelings of relief and gratitude along with 

lingering frustrations.  I do not think I am alone in that. 

When I was a kid, Dr. Doolittle was a big deal.  The most captivating animal to me was 

the “push-me-pull-you.”  Here is a photo in which you can see very human-looking 

calves representing the animal’s legs.  My childhood observations were two-fold: moving 

“forward” is a matter of perspective only; and how does it poop? 

Moving forward.  Taking steps as a congregation to have more ministry in person has little risk, some risk, or great 

risk, depending on who you ask.  Do the decisions made by some in your community give you the feeling you are 

walking backward?  Pushing and pulling are part of the character of congregational life, and communal life in general.  

There are only a few options in leadership and the middle ground often feels like a very narrow space.  Do you ever 

feel that decisions are like the experience of this strange creature? 

There are several in our congregation who represent the medical field, some expressing more caution and some a bit 

less, but as a group they want to see measures taken that ultimately lower the risk of infection to everyone who takes 

part in our ministries.  Not to boast, but the Christian movement has been the impetus for many advances in medical 

knowledge for the sake of protecting the neighbor and promoting wellness and healing.  Medicine and science have 

deep roots in Christianity.  Promoting the wellness of the greater community is a Christian principle. 

Also, lately I have found myself thinking about another part of our history, that Christian communities were known to 

be the ones tending the very sick during pandemics when they knew it was very risky to do so.  In other words, they 

gave their very lives over to serve the neighbor.  The direction we took in our context was to suspend inside, in-person 

worship as a way of loving and serving the whole community.  It was a collective action that I hope we can remember 

as an example of sacrificial service.  This is not the same as sitting alongside someone dying of COVID, but it was 

one measure we can say reflected knowledge and appreciation for data as well as giving something up for the sake of 

the greater whole. 



 

 

Morning Prayer 

 

Thursday mornings at 7 you are invited to join us in the sanctuary or over zoom for a time of prayer.  Please use the 
online worship information to sign in. Passcode: 2189.  Our morning prayer will typically involve reading of 
scripture, then a time of prayer, then finish with the Lord's Prayer.  For in-person, our limit is ten people, not 
including staff. 

Indoor Worship Resumes July 11 
 

We will resume indoor worship July 11th at Grace!  Our 

service time will be 9:00 am.  Reservations are still required by 

either a phone call to Grace (663-2189) or at our website 

(www.glcwen.org/reservations).  Masking and social distancing 

are also required.  Pastor Aalgaard will be on vacation and will 

not be present for worship July 18.  Here is a breakdown of the 

next several weeks:  

 

 July 4—9:00 am Livestream Worship; 11:00 am outdoor 

(weather permitting) 

 July 11—9:00 am Indoor Worship; 11:00 am outdoor 

(weather permitting) 

 July 18—9:00 am Indoor Worship; 11:00 am outdoor 

discontinued 

 July 24—9:00 am Indoor Worship (Intern Bergen’s send-

off) 

What can the Spirit do with the push-me-pull-you?  Here is my deepest prayer, that the Spirit of the Crucified and 

Risen One will help us move past, or away from any polarizing image like that strange animal and grant us a new 

vision. To give something up for the well-being of the neighbor will continue to be a theme for us. There has been 

frustration and exasperation, with some pulling away from our congregation which does not sit well for me as pastor.  

There have been others who applaud our caution, which certainly does not cancel out the complaints of others.  It does 

reveal that there are many ways to think about and act on our participation with one another’s lives as a faith 

community, and the congregation will always be shifting and changing like the living organism it is, and in the midst 

of it all we still proclaim to one another that we each belong both to Christ and to one another. 

See you July 11, or sooner for outside worship! 

My days off in July: 5, 12, 19, 26. Vacation: July 13-24 

 

Together! Pastor James Aalgaard 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81304421918?pwd=TEhPaEtZR1VTRVorall6ZGFCZVpIdz09


 

 

Vacation Bible School 2021 
 
 

ACT JUSTLY, LOVE MERCY,  
& WALK HUMBLY  

 
 

Thursday evenings at 6 pm 
July 29 - August 19 

We are excited to offer in-person VBS for children and their families starting Thursday, July 29, from 6 - 7 pm.  Our 

theme is Micah 6:8 – ACT JUSTLY, LOVE MERCY, AND WALK HUMBLY.  Each week we will explore a 

different verse, have story time, craft time, and play time.  Our hope is to meet on the church grounds and work in 

family groups, therefore, we encourage you to sign up as a family group.  If for some reason we cannot meet in 

person, supplies will be delivered to households and a zoom link will be set up. 

Please sign up via email youthandfamily@glcwen.org no later than 7/22.   

GenderCool was inspired by the powerful, positive experience of one family.  Jen and John are 

the parents of four, including their daughter, Chazzie, (she/her), who proudly identifies as 

transgender. 

In 2017, their search for positive stories about transgender and non-binary kiddos like Chazzie 

turned up (nearly) empty.  They could count on one hand the positive stories they found that 

focused on Who these young people are as talented, amazing leaders. 

In stark contrast, it took all of five seconds to find a tidal wave of misleading, sensational, 

negative content about these amazing young people. 

Something had to be done.  Jen joined forces with friend and mentor Gearah Goldstein, an expert on diversity and 

inclusion, wife, parent, and proud transgender person.  Together, with five extraordinary young people and their 

families, GenderCool was born. 

Today, GenderCool has become a worldwide movement. 

We have three new books from the GenderCool Project here at Grace.  The books are best read together, grownup and 

kid.  We’d love to share them with you - just contact Beth youthandfamily@glcwen.org for more information.   

mailto:youthandfamily@glcwen.org
mailto:youthandfamily@glcwen.org


 

 
Packing Friendship Update 

 
Packing Friendship is our weekend backpack project that provides food to students living in food-insecure 
households.  This year, even though we got off to a late start due to COVID, we delivered more than 500 bags of food 
to students at Washington and Columbia Elementary Schools.  Thank you for your support! 
We take a break over the summer, but will start the school year off with a food drive in the fall.  We will also need 
more volunteers to help throughout the year.  If you would like to learn more about how you can be involved, please 
contact Jen Pearson-Gale at 4gales@gmail.com or  509-393-8897.  More information about the food drive and 
volunteer opportunities will be available this fall. 

mailto:4gales@gmail.com


 

 

SOCIAL CONCERNS TEAM 
 

Lutheran World Relief – Border Crisis 
 

At the June 1st Social Concerns meeting, committee members decided to sponsor a 
special money drive at GLC during the months of July and August to help ELCA 
AMMPRO with their work with immigrants at the U.S.-Mexico border. 
 

Working with Lutheran Social Services, this group is focusing on establishing family 
foster care sponsors for the many children left alone at our borders.  They are also 
volunteering at the shelters, right now at the San Diego Convention Center.  Families 
crossing the border are also being helped by sponsoring Lutheran congregations. 
 

The best way that our congregation can help is by raising funds for food, clothing, and phone cards. 
 

We urge you to donate by making checks out to Grace Lutheran Church--and put ELCA AMMPRO on the memo 
line. 
 

Smoke Removal Fans 
 

Grace Lutheran Church has been asked to be a part of the solution of wildfire smoke removal from 
homes by providing box fans with a filter system.  These fans are needed to pull smoke out of a 
home without HVAC, when there are fires/smoke.  The most vulnerable population is our migrant 
workers as well as our immigrant population.  They are often overlooked or cannot afford such 
things. 
 

What does that look like for us? 
 

First, the Social Concerns Team will be contributing $1,050 toward the purchase of twenty-five fans.  
The cost of one fan/filter set is $42.00.  The Social Concerns Team is working with First United 

Methodist Church who is also contributing monies and time to the project. 
 

Second, we need to have a building party to put these fan kits together.  If you are interested in being part of the 
building party, you can contact Bob Bartlett at bobbartlett1@outlook.com or Mike Sweeney at Sweence@gmail.com. 
 

If you would like to have one for your own home, we would be happy to add your order to our bulk order to save on 
the cost.  Call Kay Fisher @ 509-669-3222, email at threefishers@nwi.net. 
 

Our timing is imperative, as we never know when or where the fire will strike. 
 

Benevolence Highlight - Chelan Douglas Community Action Council – Mobile Food Pantry 
 
With funding from the North Central Accountable Community of Health, the Chelan Douglas 
Community Action Council launched a Mobile Food Pantry in December 2020.  The Pantry 
was designed and built by Tiny House Cribs of Wenatchee and resembles a tiny home, a 
welcoming design to help people feel comfortable.  Once inside the Mobile Food Pantry, 
customers will find a variety of fresh, dried, canned, and frozen food items.  The selection 
includes fresh fruit and vegetables, milk, eggs, cheese, pasta, rice, canned soup/meat/
vegetables, and frozen items like ground beef, chicken, fish, and pork loin.  Less frequent or limited supplies of nuts, 
flour, cooking oil, paper products and personal hygiene products are offered.  All items are free of charge and limited 
personal information is collected.  Basic information on customers includes name, address, and household size. 
 
The Mobile Food Pantry was designed to be operated by AmeriCorps members who serve for 10.5 months, 
September to mid-July.  Our current AmeriCorps members have worked to understand layout and weight distribution 
requirements inside the Pantry, established relationships and locations to distribute food, gathered customer feedback 
and shared challenges and opportunities.  The Mobile Pantry is scheduled to be serving six times in the month of June, 
including locations in East Wenatchee, Cashmere, Bridgeport, and Manson.  
 

Little Essential Pantry - Volunteers Needed 
 
If you are interested in becoming involved with our Little Essentials Pantry, please contact Kay Fisher at 509-669-
3220 or threefishers@nwi.net for more information.  

This Photo by Unknown Author is 

This Photo by Unknown 

mailto:bobbartlett1@outlook.com
mailto:threefishers@nwi.net
mailto:threefishers@nwi.net
https://www.brettdickerson.net/we-sponsored-central-american-brutality-for-60-years-so-now-the-refugee-children-come/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/safoodbank/6761892717/


 

 

From the Desk of Intern Bergen 

Why I Am Bisexual 
 

Hello Grace Lutheran Church!  With the passing of the Reconciling in Christ Statement, and in celebration of Pride 

month, I would like to let you all know that I am bisexual. 

 

This was not something that I was keeping from you.  I only managed to come out a few months before the internship 

began, and I didn’t want my sexuality to interfere with the Reconciling in Christ process.  But now that it is passed, I 

am glad and proud to come out to you all! 

 

I can imagine that you might have some questions, but I’ll do my best  

 

First, my bisexuality is an essential part of how I experience life, relationships, love, self-worth, purpose, and 

connection.  While the prefix “bi” might imply that I am only attracted to men or women, but bisexual people can be 

attracted to people of many different genders, and I have been attracted to men, women, non-binary, and gender 

expansive people throughout my life! 

 

But wait, am I not married to a woman?  Yes!  Happily so.  I intend to be married to Clara for the rest of my life!  But 

that doesn’t mean that I still don’t experience attraction, and it doesn’t erase all of the attraction I’ve experienced prior 

to becoming married.  Plus, my bisexuality influences how I am so fully in love with Clara.  So I have always been, 

and will always be, bisexual! 

 

And my bisexuality affects so much more than romantic relationships.  I think that music critic Sasha Geffen puts it 

best when they explain how heterosexual attraction is usually built upon difference, whereas queer attraction is built 

upon affinity and similarity.  I grew to form friendships because of the intense similarities I saw between myself and I 

crave friendships and community that feel like a part of myself.  I have always been at my best when in communities 

or friendships built upon intense trust, inclusivity, mutuality, defiance of norms and limitations, and a shared passion 

for life. 

 

Because of this, my bisexuality is a significant part of my faith in God and my vocation to ministry!  I have always 

loved Lutheranism for its call to receive salvation through the grace of Jesus Christ and live out God’s love through 

our authentic selves in a close, compassionate, and uplifting community.  My identity as bisexual guided me to 

appreciate the beauty of both/and connections rather than either/or separations: God loves us because we are both 

saints and sinners, Jesus saves us so that we are both fully free and fully called to a life of service.  As a result, my 

identities as bisexual and Christian intertwine to direct me towards a vision of church that proclaims all to be welcome 

and commits itself to the mission of total inclusivity and celebration for everyone’s unique gifts and faith.  I believe 

that my bisexuality is a blessing from God for it has expanded my capacity to love and be loved in every possible way. 

 

So why do I feel the need to let everyone know?  Well, most people probably assumed that I was heterosexual until I 

mentioned otherwise.  That’s not an accusation!  That’s merely what we’ve been conditioned to do!  So if you already 

believed that you knew my sexuality, it’s only fair that I clarify the matter by letting you know that I am bisexual. 

 



 

 

Farewell Intern Bergen and Clara! 
 
 
Please save the date, Sunday July 25, immediately following church 

service for a celebration (there will be cake) to toast Bergen and Clara 

and wish them well as they prepare to leave God’s Country here in the 

PNW and return to the Midwest.  Specific time and yummy details to 

follow in July in the Sunday announcements and on the GLC website. 

At the event, a basket will be provided for personal cards and notes 

for Bergen and Clara.  Oh, we are so sad to see them go, but excited 

for what awaits them in ministry and in their life together.  Remember 

they came to us as newlyweds and will be celebrating their very first 

wedding anniversary in August. 

 

The Intern Committee 

But a good portion of the world does not believe that bisexual people exist, and some believe that LGBTQ+ people do 

not have the right to exist.  I’ve dealt with anxiety and feelings of intense unworthiness because of the prejudice 

against LGBTQIA+ people, and I’m not alone.  I was only able to come out after years of fear because of the 

unconditional love of Clara, the compassion of family and friends, and the support of mentors and communities.  You 

all at Grace have helped me become more confident in living boldly as who I am, and you all deserve to know that 

your choice to accept someone for who they are is nothing short of life-changing and world-changing. 

 

I feel the need to let people know because my bisexuality is a crucial part of why I believe in Jesus Christ.  Remember 

that I developed to seek affinity with people of all kinds and naturally seek both/and relationships rather than either/or 

separations, it is only in the Gospel of Jesus Christ that I find a God who connects all creation in both/and 

relationships and who loves all people with a deep intimacy that transforms their lives from sorrow to celebration.  To 

keep my bisexuality from you would be like trying to preach the Bible without knowing what words mean.  It’s an 

essential framework for my interpretation of God’s scriptures, my experience of Christ’s love, and my perceived place 

in the Spirit’s mission. 

 

So I am bisexual, because that is who God made me to be and who Jesus saved me to be!  And I hope that my witness 

as a bisexual intern pastor assures and reassures you that God loves every part of who you are so much that it seems 

ridiculous; that Jesus has both freed you from your sins and liberated to live as your full self; that the Spirit celebrates 

who you are and is transforming you into who you become.  I am beyond grateful to be the Intern Pastor at Grace 

Lutheran Church.  I am proud to be your intern pastor.  I hope that being open about my sexuality leads us to a deeper 

relationship of trust.  I hope that what I’ve written inspires you to bring the love of this church community out into the 

world around us, so that all the kids, adults, and families of Wenatchee and beyond know that they are loved because 

of what makes them unique and that their unique way of loving is beautiful.  And I hope to learn about what makes 

you unique, dear person of Grace, and how your unique experience has led you to express the love of Jesus Christ in 

your life. 



 

 

July Birthdays 

Meet Our 2021 - 2022 Pastoral Intern: Anna Ferro 
 
Hello!  My name is Anna Ferro and I shall be your intern next year.  I was born in Arlington, 

Virginia where my dad was doing his internship.  I have lived in Illinois and Minnesota, but 

lived most of my life in Cleveland, Ohio.  I have an older brother and a younger sister, both 

who still live in Ohio near my parents.  Throughout my life, I have been very involved in the 

life of my home congregation.  I was a part of the Quilters group, sang in the adult choir, 

taught Sunday School, led youth group, helped out altar guild, and was an assistant minister 

for services.  I went to undergraduate at Oberlin College and received a Bachelor’s of Arts in 

Biology, focusing on evolution and ecology with a minor in History, focusing on American 

history from 1861 to 1945.  During college, I spent my summers working for Lutheran 

Outdoor Ministries in Ohio as a camp counselor and as program coordinator.  It was here 

were I started to hear the call to ministry.  After spending two years in an AmeriCorps 

program called City Year Cleveland, where I tutored and mentored high school students from 

the Cleveland Metropolitan School District, I moved to Minnesota to go to Luther Seminary.  Here, I am involved 

with St. Michael’s Lutheran Church in Roseville, MN.  At Luther, I was the Student Council Secretary, the Student 

Representative for Proclaim (a group of LGBTQIA+ ELCA pastors and candidates through Extraordinary Lutheran 

Ministries) and a co-leader for Emmaus, the LGBTQIA+ and ally group on campus.  I am currently doing my summer 

chaplaincy program at M Health Fairview University of Minnesota Medical Center.  In my spare time, I am knitting, 

reading, drawing, walking, or playing Dungeons and Dragons with college friends online or in a group with my 

significant other, Josh.  I am so excited to meet you all and can’t wait to see what Grace Lutheran Church and 

Wenatchee have in store for me. 

Robin Brown 7/2 Marilyn Schiefelbein 7/11 Alexa Hwang 7/21 

Annie Stefanides 7/2 Kathy Fulkerson 7/13 Olivia Morgan 7/21 

Molly Salter 7/3 Brent Cunderla 7/14 John Evans 7/24 

Elizabeth DuLac 7/4 Inku Hwang 7/14 Karl Lapo 7/24 

Ron Johnson 7/4 Judy Lawson 7/17 Shirley Houghland 7/28 

Mel Radford 7/5 Tony Gott 7/19 Andrea King 7/28 

Abbey Fenhaus 7/7 Don Hatch 7/19 LaNita Williams 7/28 

Helen Hunter 7/8 Joanne Hanson 7/20 Jane Hensel 7/29 

Molly Gavin 7/10 Colt Melton 7/20 Abby Reed 7/29 

Rebecca Lake 7/11 Henrik Bentsen 7/21 Brita Eisert 7/31 



 

 

2021 TEAM & COMMITTEE LEADERS 
 
Arts: Phil Gregg 
Building & Grounds: Open 
Endowment: Karen Zanol 
Faith Enrichment: Jody Marquardt 
Fellowship: Shirley Leslie 
Intern: Nancy Boersma 
Pastoral Support: Micah Florea 
Staff Support: Ernie Bentsen 
Social Concerns: Kay Fisher 
Worship: Denise Miller 
Youth: Cheryl Salter 

2021 CHURCH COUNCIL 
 

President:  Chad DuLac 
Vice President:  Cathy Sweeney 
Treasurer:  Gwen Sparks 
Secretary:  Robin Brown (interim) 
Members-at-Large: Riva Morgan 
    Ann Bartlett 
    Trina DeCamp 
    Sara O’Daffer 

COUNCIL CORNER 

TREASURER TALK 

June 2021 

1. Lighting project is progressing.  Lighting soffits are being installed in the sanctuary, including the choir loft and 
back section. 

2. Council reviewed and discussed the current GLC Core Values document. 

3. Pastor provided a detailed draft sabbatical proposal for the proposed dates of April 25 through July 15, 2022 

Five-month recap is listed below.  Actual loss for the five months is in line with 2021 budget.  Although offerings 
were projected to be, management of expenses have allowed us to remain budget expectations. 

  Jan-May 
2020 

Jan-May 
2021 

Jan-May 
2021 Budget 

Variance 
To Date 

Total Offerings, Misc. $173,090 $155,673 $183,333 ($27,572) 

Operating Expenses (201,451) (180,997) (212,269) 31,272 

Net Margin (Deficit) ($28,361) ($25,236) ($28,936) $ 3,700 

Reduced cash position considers the year to date loss of ($25,236).  GLC was successful in obtaining the second 
round of PPP loan - $56,244.  This will help fund 2021 losses if necessary.  

  1/1/21 5/31/21 

Cash Surplus Position $103,566 $56,330 

Treasurer Reserve 44,500 41,500 

Total $148,066 $97,830 

2021 Special Projects (25,000)   

Adjusted YE Cash 123,066   

Gwen Sparks, Treasurer.  630-4239.  Gwen101@nwi.net 



 

 

PRAYERS OF GRACE 
Please contact Colleen Smith with any prayer requests, either by phone at 679-1742 or by email at 

glcprayerpartners@gmail.com.  We welcome all prayer requests.   

LECTIONARY READINGS 
July 4 

6th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

Ezekiel 2:1-5 
Psalm 123 

2 Corinthians 12:2-10 
Mark 6:1-13 

 

July 11 
7th Sunday after Pentecost  

 
Amos 7:7-15 

Psalm 85:8-13 
Ephesians 1:3-14 

Mark 6:14-29 
 

July 18 
8th Sunday after Pentecost 

 
Jeremiah 23:1-6 

Psalm 23 
Ephesians 2:11-22 

Mark 6:30-34, 53-56 
 

July 25 
9th Sunday after Pentecost 

 
2 Kings 4:42-44 
Psalm 145:10-18 

Ephesians 3:14-21 
John 6:1-21 

Please stay tuned for information regarding future Anna Circle meetings once we are able to gather together. 
 

Miriam Circle will meet on Tuesday, July 20, at 7pm, at the south end of Rotary Park.  Miriams – please bring your 
own chair and beverage.  If any women would like to experience our tasty treats, brilliant Bible studies, and fulfilling 
fellowship, please contact Melanie McQuaig (670-2733) for further info. 

ANNA AND MIRIAM CIRCLES 

Long Term 
 
Chuck Graves—living in long term care 
Bonnie Howeiler—continued adaptation to visual 
impairment, and isolation 
Carol Sunada (Dir. of The Compassionate Friends) - 
illness, and recent death in her family 
Tony Fisher - cancer diagnosis and related seizures 
Dale Olson (Hollie Olson's father-in-law) - prayers for 
health and peace 
Don Evenhus—continued prayers for health 
Jackie Carmichael—for comfort and strength with a 
chronic health issue 
Thelma Allen (Linda Luke's mom) - prayers for health 
issues 
Heidi (Colleague of Beth Smallbeck with the ELCA) - 
cancer diagnosis 
Jared Senn (Diane Senn's son) - metastasized colon cancer 
Sarah Jones (Mary Henson's sister) - prayers as she 
undergoes radiation and chemo treatments, and prayers 
that she and her husband are able to find child care for 
their young son 
Kris Durr - (nephew of Linda and Bill Sinnett) - extended 
and aggressive treatment for cancer 
 

Short Term/Other 
 
Mim Schwich (mother of Jody Marquardt) - debilitating 
ailment, now in a care facility in the Chicago area 
Susan Salley - for physical healing and successful therapy 
for her hip 
Joanne Hanson - for healing from a broken ankle 
Leslie Hole - (daughter-in-law of  Nancy Hole) - for 
healing 
Mel and Lillian Welton - Mel is struggling with a serious 
sudden illness, Lillian has chronic back pain 
Peter Machtley—son of Ken Machtley and stepson of Gigi 
Shaw Machtley, recovering well after surgery. 
Ryan McNeice - (Nephew to Suellen Harris) - diagnosis of 
multiple cancers 
Kyrie (Smallbeck) Blue - son of Hannah Smallbeck - for 
healing, peace and wisdom as he has been diagnosed with 
a tethered spine and will need surgery this fall 
Mark Boersma - for healing and a favorable pathology 
report 
The family of Genevieve Crosby - mother of Joe 
Trowbridge and grandmother of Dan Hutchison - 
Genevieve passed away on June 13 
Angie Delvo (friend of Robin Brown) - for healing 

Global/National/Local Concerns 
 
Families throughout the world - that they would come to new understanding and love of family members of different 
gender and sexual identities 
Our country and region—for political leadership to work together with respect for the dignity of all 
For the Wenatchee Valley - for covid infection rates to continue to decline 

mailto:glcprayerpartners@gmail.com


 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

July 2021 

9:00 a.m. 
Worship 

 

11:00 a.m. 
Outdoor Worship 

 

9:00 a.m. 
Worship 

 

10:30 a.m. 
PreK - 2nd Grade 

Story Time 
 

11:00 a.m. 
Outdoor Worship 

 

9:00 a.m. 
Worship 

 

10:30 a.m. 
PreK - 2nd Grade 

Story Time 
 

6:30 p.m. 
Jr./Sr. High Youth  

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

 
11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 
(Zoom) 

 

3:00 p.m. 
Staff Meeting 

 
6:00 p.m. 

Youth Team 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

3:00 p.m. 
Staff Meeting 

 
7:00 p.m. 

Miriam Circle 
 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

 
11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 
(Zoom) 

3:00 p.m. 
Staff Meeting 

 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

7:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer  

7:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer  

7:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer  

7:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer  

3:00 p.m. 
Staff Meeting 

 
6:00 p.m. 
Council 

 

9:00 a.m. 
Worship 

 

Following worship 
Intern farewell 

 

10:30 a.m. 
PreK - 2nd Grade 

Story Time 
 

6:30 p.m. 
Jr./Sr. High Youth  

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

 
11:00 a.m. 

Lectionary Study 
(Zoom) 

10:00 a.m. 
10@10 (FB) 

Newsletter  
Deadline 

 

7:00 a.m. 
Morning Prayer  

Jen Pearson Gale will be on vacation July 1. 
 

Roxanne Reindl will be on vacation July 6 - 10 and July 23. 
 

Beth Smallbeck will be on vacation July 11 - 26. 
 

Pastor James will be on vacation July 13-24. 



 

 GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 
Evangelical Lutheran Church In America 
1408 Washington Street 
Wenatchee, WA 98801-2555 
(509) 663-2189  
 
Return Service Requested 

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
 
Rev. James Aalgaard, Pastor 
pastor@glcwen.org 
 
Beth Smallbeck, Minister of Youth & Family 
youthandfamily@glcwen.org  
  
Bergen Nelson, Pastoral Intern 
intern@glcwen.org  
 
Judy Olson, Organist 
olsonjm@nwi.net 
 
Rich Smallbeck, Facilities Maintenance Manager 
rsmallbeck63@gmail.com 
 
Jen Gale, Office Administrator 
office@glcwen.org  
 
Roxanne Reindl, Finance Manager 
finance@glcwen.org  

SUNDAY WORSHIP 
9:00 a.m. - online - July 4 

 
9:00 a.m. - online and in-person worship  

begins July 11 
please sign up on our website or by calling the office 

 
11:00 a.m. Outdoor Worship - July 4 and 11 

 
 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
Tuesday - Thursday 12:00 - 4:00 

 
 

PHONE 
(509) 663-2189 

 
 

WEBSITE 
www.glcwen.org 


